
Sports Day 2025 - another 

wonderful Sports Day and we were fortunate with 
the weather too! This is always a highlight in the 
school calendar and a great afternoon for everyone 
involved.   Thank you all for showing your support, it 
means so much to the children to have you cheering 
them along.   
Thank you to Haverigg Cricket Club for the use of the 
ground and facilities, to the staff and governors who 
make it all happen and of course the children for 
making it such an entertaining and memorable after-
noon.  A big thank you this year to Speed Competi-
tions for their generous Ice-cream donation, very 
much appreciated on a warm day!  

Huge congratulations to Whicham, this years 
winners... a long time coming after  

Hodbarrow’s lengthy reign! 

Haverigg Primary News 
 

Congratulations to this week’s Lighthouse Winners  

Reception  Miss Blackburn The Whole Class - For making us all so proud at sports day. Every single one of you took part in your races with 
big smiles on your faces and showed true sportsmanship, cheering on your friends and teams. You all practised 
well, focused and were fantastic. Well done Reception, you are all superstars!  

Year 1  Miss Leece  Bobby and Arlo - for being brilliant members of their team on sports day. You stepped up for your team, compet-
ed in races you were a bit nervous to do and took part in some you hadn’t even practised! Well done both of you, 
a pair of superstars! 

Year 2  Mrs Redhead Ollie - for his participation in sports day. Ollie wasn't feeling very confident taking part in sports day but he got up, 
ran his races with confidence and really enjoyed himself Well done Ollie! 

Year 3  Miss Musgrave Harrison - for being an absolute superstar on Sports Day. You nailed it Harrison, well done you! 

Year 4  Miss Usher Freya H - for impressing us with her reading this year.  She will happily choose books that are challenging and 
this year she has persevered with much longer novels. She has passed all her reading quizzes and at every 
opportunity she has her head in a book!  You are amazing Freya! 

Year 5  Mr Knowles Ralphie - for having an amazing few weeks with both his literacy and maths.  He has impressed me with his 
impressive cricket skills too.  Well done. 

Year 6 Miss Marinovich Jack F - for being a great friend; always trying his very best and being a super role model. Thank you Jack. 

Mrs Cullen’s Music Award Libbie Year 5 - for a fantastic first try on the bass, well done! 

At Haverigg Primary School we take the safety and welfare of your children very seriously.  If you have any concerns regarding the safety and wellbeing of any children at Haverigg school 
please speak to Mrs Narongchai (our designated safeguarding leader), or Miss Musgrave / Mrs Redhead,  (our deputy safeguarding leaders), in her absence. 
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  House point winners:  
Evelyn Mu, Lucas x 2, Jack Fr, William x 2, 

Austin x 2, Lucy, Anderson x 2, Kaci-Rae x 

2, Harrison x 3 Lucy, Mikey, x 5 Joseph C x 

4, Ayda x 3, Junior x 5, Amelia x 5, Lewis x 

5, Oliver A, Year 5/6 Cricket team, Freddy, 

Molly, Libbie G, Evie, Harry F, Oscar P x 2, 

Kieron x 2, Sophie, Ada, Frankie, Jasper, 

Charlie S,  Everleigh, Eloise, Oliver L, 

Ethan H, Hunter x 2, Rory, Chrissie, Auro-

ra, Mya W, Luca, Leon, Emmie-Mae, Faith, 

Emily BS, Ellie, Ernie and Harry A. 

Well done everyone,  

you are all  

Marbleous! 

Weekly Attendance Report 
Reception   93% 
Year 1          93% 
Year 2          94% 
Year 3          99.5% 

Year 4          99% 
Year 5          96% 
Year 6          98% 

Key daily timings:  
8:50 to 9:00  Register takes place 
After 9:00  Late mark in register  
After 9:30  unauthorised absence  

What is considered good attendance?  Regular and 
punctual attendance is essential for effective learning, 
promoting positive relationships and developing good 
attitudes to education. A child’s attendance at school is 
expected to be 96% and above. Anything that is below 
this needs to be addressed by school to ensure attend-
ance improves. We need to ensure that all children at-
tend school regularly as it is important for friendships 
and academic progress/success.   

Presentation Assemblies - Friday 11th July 2025 
Reception & Year 1        9.00am - 10.00am 
Year 2 & 3                   10.30am - 11.30am 
Year 4 & 5            1.15pm - 2.15pm 
Year 6           2.30pm onwards 
 

Class Organisation for September 2025 
 
Reception Class - Miss Blackburn 
Year 1 - Miss Leece 
Year 2 - Mrs Redhead 
Year 3 - Mr Knowles 
Year 4 - Miss Usher 
Year 5 - Miss Marinovich 
Year 6 - Miss Musgrave 

Whole School reminder - Please could we po-

litely remind everyone that we are a nut free 

school.  We have noticed cereal bars containing 

nuts appearing in snacks 

and lunch boxes.  Thank 

you all for your co-

operation with this. 

School Uniform Reminder 
Jewellery - a pair of plain stud earrings only. No bracelets, necklaces etc. 

Hair cuts - sensible hair please, no buzz cuts. 

PE shorts - longer cycling shorts or Haverigg school gym shorts only. No 

‘short’ gym shorts please. 

Children’s tattoos / transfers - not allowed, please save 

these for the holidays. 

Make up / nail varnish - not in school please...you are 

beautiful as you are! 







Friday 16th 

  

 

This is for parents/carers of: 

o Children who have been 
seen by the paediatrician or 
are waiting to be seen and 
are on the ‘multi agency 
assessment team’ (MAAT) 
pathway 

o Children who have not yet 
received a diagnosis. 
 

For more information contact our Autism Pathway 

Navigator: SouthCumbriaChildrensMAAT@ncic.nhs.uk 

Upcoming dates: 

 

Barrow 

Venue: Barrow Library Galley room 

Monday 7th July 12pm-2pm 

Tuesday 7th Oct 2pm-4pm 

 

Kendal 

Venue: Kendal library teen zone 

Tuesday 17th June 10am-12pm 

Monday 15th September 2pm-4pm 

 

PENRITH SEND DROP IN 

Venue: Penrith Library 

Wednesday 18th June 1pm-3pm 

 

 

 








